
SPSO decision report

Case: 202202904, Tayside NHS Board

Sector: Health

Subject: Complaints handling

Decision: some upheld, recommendations

Summary
C complained that the board failed to consider their request for bariatric surgery reasonably. C also complained

that the board failed to handle their complaint reasonably. C suffers from complex physical and mental health

issues. They were referred for bariatric surgery by the clinicians treating their medical conditions. C attended a

number of assessment appointments to determine their suitability for surgery. C was concerned by the

assessment process and asked to see the report being submitted to the Multi-Disciplinary Team (MDT) meeting

but this request was refused. C was not accepted for surgery.

C received a copy of the assessment report through a subject access request. C was told by the board that they

would accept a complaint from C if their complaint was made within 12 months. C complained a few months later.

The board delayed in acknowledging and responding to the complaint but met with C to agree how the complaint

would be handled. The following month, the board wrote to C stating that they would not investigate the complaint,

because it had been submitted outwith the time limit for investigation.

We took independent advice from a consultant psychologist. We found that C should have been allowed the

opportunity to provide feedback on the assessment process before it was discussed at an MDT. C had been

promised an appointment to do this, but the appointment was not made. However, we considered that the

assessment itself had been reasonable. Therefore, we did not uphold this part of C's complaint.

In relation to complaints handling, we found that C was not properly informed about the process that the board

intended to follow and was repeatedly given the impression that the case would be investigated. The board did

not demonstrate how it had determined C’s complaint was out of time. Therefore, we upheld this part of C's

complaint.

Recommendations
What we asked the organisation to do in this case:

Apologise to C for the failings identified. The apology should meet the standards set out in the SPSO

guidelines on apology available at www.spso.org.uk/information-leaflets.

What we said should change to put things right in future:

The board should have robust administrative systems in place to ensure appointments are arranged as

intended and that patients are effectively communicated with.

In relation to complaints handling, we recommended

The board should provide us with an update as to any procedural changes that have been made to ensure

patients’ individual needs are considered when they make a complaint.

The board should ensure timebar decisions reference the relevant board guidance.
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